BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

September 27, 2006

PRESENT:

Joe Sikora


Rick Ericson

Charles Wimberley

Deborah Giampolo

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

ABSENT:

Joe Palladino


Barry Towers

Call to Order – President Joe Sikora called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

Homeowner Forum

· Warren Johnson stated his concerns regarding cleaning of the catch basins on a regular basis, plantings around Little Walden Pond, cutting of the flower field, and purchase of herbicide for  poison ivy eradication on the walking trail.  Warren also said that he is still awaiting the results from the environmental study being prepared by Baystate Environmental.  Warren also suggested to re-publish the rules of the conservancy and distributing to all unit owners to replace the many versions currently circulating.
· Bob Ellis asked about the trees being planted around the new construction by CWD.  It was noted that Griffin Land will reseed the ballfield and will repair the infield.

· Warren Johnson requested a review of the capital reserve program

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.
Financial Report

Joe Palladino has reported that income and expenses are in line with the budget.

Property Manager Report

· Proposals for siding, paint, and roofing for different areas of the Conservancy have been received for use in preparation of next year’s budget.

· The pond fountain will remain operational as long as the temperature stays above freezing.  Use of the fountain has not caused a spike in monthly electrical expenditures.

· The pool is closed for the year.  The furniture has been put away and Ted’s Plumbing will winterize the pool area.

· Tree work around the Conservancy has been completed for the year.

· Signage for the ball field, tennis court and pool has been delivered.

Old Business
· Developer Issues – Town of Windsor Building Department is researching the materials used for the chimneys at Country Walk per the approval of the detail plan approved and filed with Planning and Zoning.

· Rules Revision – The rules of the Conservancy will be reviewed by the Board.

New Business

· A unit owner is suing the Conservancy and the unit owner’s mortgage bank.  The unit owner had agreed to pay money to the Conservancy as a result of damage done in the Meeting House.

· Warren Johnson suggested increasing the Conservancy’s legal budget due to the new construction and an increase in residents.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Joe Sikora – President

